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DRAFT MINUTES 
Treasure Island Mobility Management Agency 

Tuesday, February 18, 2025 
 

1. Roll Call 

Chair Dorsey called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

Present at Roll Call: Commissioners Dorsey and Mandelman (2) 

Absent at Roll Call: none (0) 

2. Approve the Minutes of the June 11, 2024 Meeting – ACTION 

There was no public comment. 

Vice Chair Mandelman moved to approve the minutes. 

The minutes were approved without objection by the following vote: 

Ayes: Commissioners Dorsey and Mandelman (2) 

Absent: none (0) 

3. Recommend Authorization of the Executive Director to Execute Subaward 
Agreements with One Treasure Island in an Amount Not to Exceed $2,382,935, the 
San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency in an Amount Not to Exceed 
$4,788,248, and the San Francisco Bay Area Water Emergency Transportation 
Authority in an Amount Not to Exceed $3,200,000 with U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency Community Change Grant Program Funds for Transportation 
Improvement Projects on Treasure Island – ACTION 

Chair Dorsey reported that last month at the Transportation Authority Board meeting, he 
announced a $20 million U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) grant for Treasure 
Island awarded in December for a multi-part transportation program called Treasure Island 
Connects (TI Connects). He noted it was exactly what was recommended by the community 
based Treasure Island Supplemental Transportation Study, in partnership with community 
organization One Treasure Island, and what was needed to serve the growing community 
on Treasure Island and Yerba Buena Island. 

The Chair added that the grant would fund much-needed transportation improvements 
such as the free on-island shuttle, a microtransit service to San Francisco’s eastern 
neighborhoods, and Transportation Resource Center, operated by One Treasure Island.  

He continued that although the grant had been obligated, it had been put on 
administrative pause by EPA staff, meaning that the grant might be subject to various 
Executive Orders coming out of the new presidential administration and, therefore, be at 
risk. Chair Dorsey appreciated staff bringing this item forward as the agency worked with 
City Attorney David Chiu and his office to protect the grant funding. 

Suany Chough, Assistant Deputy Director for Planning, presented the item per the staff 
memorandum. 
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There was no public comment. 

Vice Chair Mandelman moved to approve the item. 

The item was approved without objection by the following vote: 

Ayes: Commissioners Dorsey and Mandelman (2) 

Absent: none (0) 

4. Recommend Acceptance of the Audit Report for the Fiscal Year Ended June 30, 2024 
– ACTION 

Cynthia Fong, Deputy Director for Finance and Administration, presented the item per the 
staff memorandum. 

There was no public comment. 

Vice Chair Mandelman moved to approve the item. 

The item was approved without objection by the following vote: 

Ayes: Commissioners Dorsey and Mandelman (2) 

Absent: none (0) 

5. Internal Accounting Report for the Six Months Ending December 31, 2024 — 
INFORMATION 

Cynthia Fong, Deputy Director for Finance and Administration, presented the item per the 
staff memorandum. 

There was no public comment. 

Other Items 

6. Introduction of New Business – INFORMATION 

There were no new items introduced. 

7. Public Comment 

There was no public comment. 

8. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:16 a.m. 


